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TOWN OF PRINCETON
Facilities Planning Committee

July 15, 2015

                      Meeting Minutes

Agenda
Bagg Hall Tour

Approve minutes of last meeting

Discuss committee vacancy

Tour Follow-up Reaction/commentary

Discussion and feedback on Bagg Hall Restoration thoughts (S.Mirick, C.Conway)

Discussion with Lisa and David Oles – invited to review fire alarm ideas

Introduction of  space requirements matrix (B.Mellor)

Action items/workplan and agenda for next meeting

In attendance:  Meeting convened at 7:07 with the following in attendance:  Phil Mighdoll, Steve Mirick, Chris Conway, Beth Mellor, Lisa Drexhage, Susan Shanahan.  Also in attendance and participating:  Phil Connors, Larry Deblois, David Oles, Edith Morgan

Discussion
· Bagg Hall tour

Meeting began with tour of exterior and interior of Bagg Hall, led by Building Maintenance – Phil Connors.  Discussion notes during tour:


Exterior:  East wall issues described by Phil C.  Deterioration of brickwork and water damage noted.  Chris Conway has a masonry contact (Raymond James Restoration) He is in contact and will have report for next meeting.  From second window back needs repoint or cutout and replace.
Chimney – rebuild and cap

Back wall – severe structural issue.  Need engineer to assess. A couple options will be explored based on price.  Doesn’t need to be done immediately, as the wall has not moved in quite some time, but should be assessed.

West wall structural bowing noted.  Gutterwork noted on all sides in need of repair. Single molded piece.  Asphalt repairs.  Impairs water flow? 
Phil C believes interior water damage issues could be alleviated by doing roof repair – on the east side of the building.  Safety and structural concerns about going through another winter without some remediation.
Inside – review of 2nd floor.  Water damage noted.  Clutter/storage noted.  Cleanup and time allocated for staff to sort and plan for needed storage is recommended.  Storage needs would need to be included in any building usage planning.  

Basement – tour given.  Heating system was noted.  

· Meeting moved inside – Minutes from prior meeting reviewed and accepted with a couple minor corrections.

· Open committee slot -  Larry Deblois is interested and was in attendance.  Larry needs to submit a letter to the Town Administrator indicating his interest in serving, and his general background.  Selectmen can then approve appointment. 

· Discussion of alarming/safety with Lisa Drexhage and guest from American Alarm, David Oles, who volunteered his time to do a review of the town building alarm systems.  

· Lisa and David did a walkthrough of town hall complex

· 3 or 4 buildings could have ‘quick fixes’

· There may be some municipal grant sources – “MMAI” – up to $5000 grant.  Now is the cycle for applying.  Many municipalities use this grant funding for 911 services, regionalization, etc.  One grant per town – we need to check and see if fire or police are already using this grant source. 

· Tour summary:  
· Library:  Fire alarm functional.  Burglar alarm has been shut off due to false alarms.  Could be easily adjusted.  Fire alarm is functional but needs monitoring.  Alarm does ring out to Greenwood/Central Alarm.  Concern that Sump Pump is tied to emergency generator and this system may not be monitored properly.
· Annex:  Burglar/Fire alarm has been inactivated/no monitoring.

System (detectors etc) are in ok condition.  Need some minor updates – strobe lights, pull station, heat sensors etc – relatively simple work.  

· It was noted that many buildings now use cellular/wireless callout systems for monitoring.  This may be an option for restoring functionality.

· Public Safety Building:  30 year old system,  nearing end of life but is adequate for short-term.  A communicator could be added easily.  System does work, but there is no monitoring.  System needs regular maintenance – battery changes, annual testing etc. 

· Bagg Hall:  Basic burglar alarm.  Fire alarm meets no codes.  Some detectors rated residential.  No pull stations.  No carbon monoxide detectors.  No sensors.  Basicallly “no alarm system:.  Makes sense to wait until roofing and water issues are stabilized before addressing a “stop-gap” alarm system, particularly for the second floor.  Per code, you are not allowed to put in a partial system – so couldn’t upgrade first floor without also doing second floor.  Recommend – do alarm system upgrade after roofing issue is addressed.  Not recommended to wait until full renovation. Too much risk.

· Question?  Does insurance do or require annual testing or inspections?  This isn’t done for alarm systems.  It’s believed that only the heating systems are inspected for insurance purposes.

· Consider:  There may be other small town facilities – pump houses, generators etc that often get overlooked but should also be protected as part of an overall town plan.

· Possible short term fix discussed – do first floor alarm system, use weatherproof detectors on the second floor.  Ballpark estimate $10,000-$15,000 for Town Hall complex fix.

· Question?  Is there emergency phone at Station 2?  There is a pull-box on outside of building.  Where does it go?  Regional dispatch.  So if resident visits fire station, they will not find staff on site, or phone to call out.  

· Fiber to town buildings was mentioned for possible use as a solution for common dial-out communications.

· Next steps: David Oles has volunteered to do an assessment of other town buildings (Princeton Center, Station 2) .  Lisa and David will draft budgetary estimates.  Town Administrator will be contacted regarding MMAI grant process. Possibly USDA rural development grants as another option. 

· Selectboard feedback on letter regarding roofing and heating:

· Selectmen did not receive/review letter.  It will be edited and reissued by Phil Mighdoll and Steve Mirick.  Concern raised regarding scheduling for heating contractors.  This is a busy season so we need to get in the queue to ensure work/assessment can be completed prior to heating season. 
· Funding estimates will be added to the draft letter.  $1000-$1500 per assessment for roofing, masonry, and heating should be included as recommended authorization. 

· Town Administrator will be copied with a request that topic be included on Selectboard agenda 7/27.  

· Service contract town-wide is recommended for heating systems.  Multi-year contract so vendor has time to learn the systems.This contract should be put out to bid.

· Further discussion on Bagg Hall tour:

· Professional restoration advisors need to be brought  in before “phase 2” planning can be done.

· Committee needs to look at short term vs long term planning for these buildings. 

· If Bagg Hall renovation is to be done, specifications need to be clearly written – elevator, vault, etc.  Restoration advisors could help with recommened phasing of the work.

· Committee Charge was discussed.  Selectmen will be asked to clarify.  Global planning, phased planning, immediate needs, preservation, safety all need to be addressed in addition to long-term needs.

· Committee has determined that short term fixes MUST be done for saving the building.  Then study can proceed with more details and future needs plans.  Emphasis should also be on minimizing “throw away” work during this process.

· Space needs matrix work update by Beth Mellor

· Beth has begun interviewing departments to gain understanding or their needs, current situations, and what they would like to see going forward to improve their departments efficiency.  She has begun to draft a matrix of space needs.  This is a work in progress, but she has learned some interesting information through these direct interviews.  It was recommended that Beth tour the Westminster Town Hall to compare their space utilitilization.  
· Some notes:  Bagg Hall office space seems adequate, but there are some serious storage and organization issues.  Police/Fire have a more organized approach to documentation management and utilization of their space.  They are “in control” of the space they use.  Layout of that facility is awkward, and lacking in basic service space: holding cells, public interface space, locker room, interview space etc.  Ongoing plumbing isues were noted.  This prompted further discussion about general town building maintenance planning vs. reactive maintenance.  Question raised regarding department maintenance budgets and how town addresses this as planned activity.  

· Annex is well used for meetings.  

· Beth will continue this assessment.  She has had conversations with other departments and will continue to fine-tune the matrix.

· Next meeting July 29th.  Request members send agenda items to Sue.  Meeting adjourned 9:22PM

Respectfully submitted, 

Sue Shanahan, Facilities Committee Secretary

Meeting/Event Schedule

DATE:


MEETING/EVENT:

TIME:

PLACE:

July 29   


Regular Meeting

7:00

Town Hall Annex
August 5


Regular Meeting

7:00

Town Hall Annex

August 19


Regular Meeting

7:00

Town Hall Annex

